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WJEC presented a high-level overview of their proposed qualification titled GCSE The Sciences 
(Double Award). The overview was based on Qualifications Wales’s approval criteria. This 
consultation response addresses questions asked around this overview.  

 

Q.1 (a) Please tell us if you are answering this survey:  
on behalf of a school or another organisation 
as a learner 
as a parent 
Other (please specify) 
or, prefer not to say. 
Bottom of Form 
 
 
Q.2 (a)  Please note that the Approval Criteria includes detail relating to the qualification structure.  We 
have reflected this in the qualification outline. To what extent do you agree with our proposed 
qualification structure? 
Agree 
Partially agree 

https://www.wjec.co.uk/media/gmlbacy5/gcse-the-sciences-qualification-outline-consultation-version-e.pdf
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Q.2 (b) The Approval Criteria states that the qualification must be tiered - higher tier A*-D and 
foundation tier C-G.  To what extent do you agree with our proposed approach to tiering? 
Agree 
Partially agree 
Disagree 
 
If you partially agree or disagree, please outline your reasons 
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Q.9 To what extent do you agree that the proposed qualification will be manageable for centres (e.g., 
schools)? 
 
Agree 
Partially agree 
Disagree 
 
If you partially agree or disagree, please outline your reasons 
 
It is currently unclear how the ‘Bringing the sciences together’ unit/content will be expected to be 
taught or delivered. For example, will schools be allowed to teach the sciences unit content as ‘normal’ 
and then contextualise and bring together once learned, or will schools be expected to teach out of 
sequence and combine the disparate concepts from different units in a sequence of lessons? If this 
decision is left to schools, WJEC needs to ensure they provide enough support and guidance to 
schools to enable them to choose the best option for their learners, and not inadvertently introduce an 
advantage for one teaching approach over another.  

/globalassets/22-new-perspectives/talent/chemistry-curriculum-framework/chemistry-curriculum-brochure.pdf

